
Star	Prairie	Fish	&	Game	Association	February	Meeting	Minutes	
May	16,	2016—Menke	Garage	

	

The	May	meeting	of	SPF&G	was	called	to	order	at	6:35	p.m.	President	Zais.		The	Secretary’s	report	was	approved	as	
read.		The	Treasurer’s	report	was	tabled	as	guests	were	present.	

Thank	You’s:				 	 To:		None.	

From:			Alisha	Miller	-	Earth	Day	;	Brett	Bader	–	Somerset	Hunter’s	Ed	for	Guns	

Meeting	Guests:	 Marty	Engel	–	WI	DNR	Fisheries	

Attendance:	 19	Members	

New	Members:	 None	

Committee	Reports:		
1.	Pontoon	Ride:	Date	set	of	July	13th	with	Rain	Date	of	July	14th.	
2.	Youth	Hunt:	Will	be	held	1st	Saturday	in	October.	 	
3.	Duck	Race:	A	bike	for	kids	will	be	given	away.		Club	will	sell	tickets	for	a	Crossbow	Raffle.	
4.	Bucks	Night:	20	Gun	Raffle	is	almost	ready,	tickets/posters	are	ordered.		Mailed	around	June	1st.		Bar	incentives	
were	discussed,	committee	will	decide.	
5.	Habitat/Fisheries:	Seed	packets	are	on	the	way.		7	burns	will	be	cost	shared.	
6.	Outreach:	Application	received	from	Osceola	Ice	Fishing	Team	&	Unity	Lions	Club	for	Kids	Fishing	Contest;	both	
awarded.	
7.	Membership	Report:	The	club	has	30	paid	members	for	2016.	

	

Old	Business:	
1.	Mike	Kelly	mentioned	that	the	duck	survey	is	mostly	finished,	contact	him	for	more	info.	
	

New	Business:	

1.		Don	Jackelen	provided	the	pulled	beef	and	cheesy	potatoes	for	the	meeting.		Star	Prairie	Land	Trust	will	provide	next	
month’s	meal.	
2.	Bat	surveys	to	be	done	in	early	June	and	late	July;	volunteers	needed.	

3.	Marty	Engel	updated	the	club	on	Cedar	Lake	Schoolhouse	demolition.	He	stated	there	is	a	rare	bat	colony	living	in	
schoolhouse	and	discussed	the	need	for	bat	houses	to	be	built	to	give	them	a	home	after	schoolhouse	is	demolished.		
Marty	also	discussed	that	various	lake	surveys	have	been	conducted	in	the	area	with	fair	results	on	fish	populations.	

4.		John	Peterson	was	drawn	for	the	attendance	drawing	and	WAS	present.		June	attendance	drawing	will	be	for	$20.		

With	no	further	business,	the	meeting	was	adjourned	at	7:40	p.m.	

	

	

The	next	meeting	of	the	SPF&G	Association	is	scheduled	for	Monday,	June	20,	2016	at	McMurturie	Pavilion	on	Cty	M.	
6:00	p.m.	Social	Hour	

7:00	p.m.	Regular	Meeting	
Respectfully	submitted:	Chris	Clarkson	(Secretary)	


